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3rd May 2018 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Fathers’ Afternoon – Thursday 24th May 2018 
 
We would like to invite Dads to our ‘Fathers’ Afternoon’ on Thursday 24th May 2018 from 2.15-
3.00pm for the whole school (including Reception).  The afternoon’s activities will be based around 
our outdoor learning theme week, so please be advised that some of the activities for different 
classes will be based outside. 
 
Dads (or other relative) will have the opportunity to join their children in their classrooms to explore 
their learning and share in their achievements. 
 
Please fill in the attached slip to indicate the name and number of adults attending this event.  
Also, we would like to highlight the information overleaf as we need to make all visitors aware of 
some health and safety requirements during their visit.  We are keen to continually improve visits 
to the school and would therefore appreciate your support through following the health and safety 
guidance when visiting our school. 
 
Due to Health & Safety reasons, no pre-school children will be allowed to this event.  If Dads are 
unable to attend, another family member is welcome to come along instead. 
 
There will be three school entrances open to ensure visitors are able to get into school without 
waiting in a long queue.  If you are visiting a child in Reception/Year 1 first, please use the 
community entrance.  If you are visiting a child in Year 2/3 first, please use the main office 
entrance.  If you are visiting a child in Years 4/5/6 first, please enter via the green gate at the junior 
end of the building.  Once inside school, you will be able to move freely between your children’s 
classes at any time.  We ask you to kindly pass this information on to the person who will be 
attending. 
 
PALS will be selling drinks and cakes in the Studio from 3pm onwards on that day.  PALS would 
welcome donations of cakes from parents for this event. 
 
We hope that Dads will be able to join us for this fun afternoon 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
A R Izzard-Snape 
Headteacher 
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HEALTH AND SAFETY GUIDANCE 
 
We are keen to continually improve visits to the school and would therefore appreciate your 
support through following the Health and Safety guidance when visiting our school: 
 

 You will be asked to sign in and wear a visitor sticker. 
 

 Personal mobile phones, cameras or any other portable device with a camera must be 
switched off while in school. 
 

 If the fire alarm does sound (continuous bell) please leave the building quickly and calmly 
by the nearest available fire exit – all children will be escorted and managed by school staff 
to exit the building safely and must not be taken by parents/carers. 
 

 If you have children in more than one class, we would request that you move between 
classes and not your children so that we can ensure their safety at all times. 
 

 We are a no smoking premises. 
 

 If you have a medical condition that you feel the school needs to be made aware of while 
you are visiting our site, please make sure you inform the office staff on your arrival. 

 
 
 

 
 
FATHER’S AFTERNOON – THURSDAY 24TH MAY 2018 
 
 
Child’s Name ________________________________________ Class _____________________ 
 
I can confirm that _______________________________________________________________  
 
________________________________________________ (names of adults) will be attending. 
 
 
Signed ______________________________________________ (Parent/Carer) 
 
Name _______________________________________________ (Parent/Carer) 


